STATEMENT OF REASONS

PROPOSED INTRODUCTION OF “VIRTUAL” PARKING PERMITS AND WAIVER CERTIFICATES WITHIN THE GUILDFORD TOWN CENTRE CONTROLLED PARKING ZONE AND DRAFTINF AMENDMENTS REGARDING CHANGE OF ENOFRCEMNT OF ON-STREET PARKING CONTROLS WITHIN THAT ZONE
PROPOSALS:

The proposed amendments to The Surrey County Council Various Roads in the Borough of Guildford (Guildford Town Centre Controlled Parking Zone) (Consolidation of Waiting and Loading Restrictions and Street Parking Places and Revocation) Order 2009 (as amended) which currently enforces all the on-street parking controls within the Guildford Town Centre Controlled Parking Zone (“CPZ”) is required to allow most types of paper resident, visitor, business, operational and childcare parking permits to be phased out. Instead, the Vehicle Registration Number (“VRN”) will become the unique identifier for an eligible vehicle within the various permit schemes within the Guildford Town Centre CPZ. This will reduce the amount of paper involved with these schemes and provide a more convenient and faster service for residents and their visitors applying for residents or resident’s visitors parking permits, or for businesses applying for a business parking permit or for nannies applying for a childcare parking permit or for medical personnel applying for an operational parking permit. However, in some cases, it will still be necessary to issue a paper permit so this facility will remain in place. Examples are the Carers’ Parking Permit which is issued free to residents needing regular care visits from various carers and for Car Club Parking Permits where the Permit needs to display the unique number of the car club on-street parking place that that vehicle must be returned to when the person hiring that vehicle for the time being has finished using it. Exceptions will also be made for residents who are unable to access the internet who will still be able to apply for a paper parking permit as well.
On 1 April 2023 Surrey County Council took over, inter alia, the on-street parking controls enforcement function from Guildford Borough Council. It will, therefore, be necessary to amend certain articles of the above-mentioned Order of 2009 to take account of this change in enforcement of the on-street parking controls within the Guildford Town Centre CPZ. However, other than dealing with this change in the enforcement provisions, this involves no change to the way the existing Order of 2009 currently operates (except as provided for elsewhere in this Statement of Reasons).

SUMMARY:

It is proposed -
(1) That a Traffic Regulation Order is advertised to advise that the County Council intends -
a) to introduce a provision to be able to issue virtual (electronic) parking permits as described above,
b) to take account of the transfer from Guildford Borough Council to Surrey County Council of the enforcement of the various on-street parking controls within the Guildford Town Centre CPZ; and
(2) That, if no objections are maintained, the Order be made and the changes
introduced.
(3) That if objections are received which cannot be resolved, the decision on how to proceed will be made by the Director of Highways & Transport in consultation with the Cabinet Member for Highways & Community Resilience. 

